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Dear Readers, 
 

Members of the Youth 
Forum of the WCO 
PICARD International 
Conference welcome 
the international 
Customs community 
and wish further 
achievements and 
progress at the next 
stage of development – 
in 2016. 
 

We have started to count our stages from Forum to Forum! 
 

The idea of the first Youth Forum belongs to a group of enthusiasts from the WCO Europe Region. It 
was first held within the PICARD framework in St. Petersburg from 18 to 20 September 2013. 
 

We are proud of a possibility to use the Customs Scientific Journal CUSTOMS, which is a global 
discussion forum for the scientific ideas exchange and best practices sharing. We want to draw your 
attention to our research papers, which main ideas were presented at the Youth Forum within the 
WCO PICARD Conference framework in Baku from 8 to 10 September 2015. We appreciate not only 
your experience, but also your opinion about what and how  we are doing, because we are creating 
our common future. 
 

We also invite everyone to plunge into the world of delights and memories. Read our reviews on the 
Youth Forum of the WCO PICARD International Conference 2015 at the website of the International 
Network of Customs Universities:  
http://incu.org/docs/Reflections_of_Students_of_the_University_of_Customs_and_Finance.pdf  
 

We expect and wish to continue our discussions within the Youth Forum of the next International 
Conference PICARD, held by the World Customs Organization on September 27 – 29, 2016 in 
Manila (Philippine). Join us!  


